
   
From: Director of Housing Supply Policy 

       Level 3 
        Causeway Exchange 
        1-7 Bedford Street 
        BELFAST BT2 7EG  
By e-mail 

hannajim@belfastcity.gov.uk 
Jim Hanna 
Senior Democratic Services Officer 
Democratic Services Section 
Legal and Civic Services Department 
Belfast City Council 
Room 123b 
City Hall 
Belfast 
BT1 5GS 
            
        Telephone 02890515286 
        E-mail:  David.polley@communities-ni.gov.uk

         
 
        Date: 08 October 2020 

FITNESS STANDARD 
 
Dear Mr Hanna 
  

Thank you for your correspondence of 24 September to the Minister which has been 
passed to me for reply. The Minister is aware of and has noted the council motion 
passed on the 1st September.  
 
The Department is currently carrying out a comprehensive review of the role and 
regulation of the private rented sector to ensure the regulatory framework and 
supporting policy improve standards for the benefit of both tenants and landlords.   
The areas being reviewed include: 

 Supply 

 Affordability 

 Security of tenure 

 Tenancy management 

 Property standards 

 Dispute resolution 

 

The Minister for Communities is currently considering the way forward in terms of 
implementing the findings of the review and I expect that this process will complete 
shortly.  
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Additional proposed recommendations will be further researched, developed and 
consulted upon during this mandate.  These include a Fitness Standard Review 
across all tenures. 
 
 
In relation to conditions in the social housing sector, the Northern Ireland Housing 
Executive has advised that the Housing Executive’s capital and revenue programmes 
are designed to maintain properties to a decent standard and maintenance 
programmes are ongoing. 
 
 
I hope this is helpful 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
DAVID  POLLEY          

         


